Verity Quality Management Committee, April 10, 2008

Present:  Boyer, Stephanie, Child & Family Advocate; Danner, Deborah, MHASD; Drake, Marian, Consumer Advocate; Franklin, Meghan, Catholic Community Services Kinney, Charmaine, MHASD; Kramer, Anthony, LifeWorks NW; Kroloff, Marcus, Cascadia BHC; Lockyear, Mary, (recorder of minutes) MHASD; Magnuson, Linda, Morrison Child & Family Services; Malcom, Jason, Trillium Family Services; McLean, Shannon, Luke-Dorf; Sones, David, Luke-Dorf; Trimble, Robert, Consumer Advocate; 
	Items/Issues
	PRESENTATIONS/DISCUSSIONS
	ACTION & ASSIGNMENTS

(DUE DATE)

	Next Meeting
	Date:
Thursday May 8, 2008

Time:
3:00 – 5:00 p.m.

Place:
Conference Room 112, Multnomah Building, 501 SE Hawthorne
	Please email Charmaine any agenda items you want included at these meetings.

	Minutes  
	Distributed via e-mail and mail.
	

	Handouts
	1. March 13, 2008 Minutes

2. April 10, 2008 Agenda

3. 2008 Medicaid Audit Environment

4. Consumer Representative Flier

5. Initiation and Engagement graphs

6. Health Equity Initiative
	

	Announcements
	2008 Northwest NAMI Walk -- Sunday, May 18, 2008. Check in: 12:00 noon; start time: 1:00 pm, Vera Katz East Bank Esplanade/Festival Area. The 2008 NAMIWALKS For the Mind of America is a 2.8-mile walking event for all people who are dedicated to improving the lives of all of those affected by serious mental illness. This fundraising event will be held in 65+ communities around the country in May 2008. All walkers are encouraged to raise as much money as possible from family, friends, co-workers and business associates in support of their participation in the Walk.

SMYRC - Sexual Minority Youth Resource Center is celebrating their 10th anniversary. The Center is at 21st and SE Belmont and serves youth up to 24 years of age.

The Work Plan and Report have been submitted and accepted by the State of Oregon. We received “exemplary” feedback on the provider capacity report. There were questions on consumer needs. One such question was: Were we able to serve all the clients?

Marian Drake commented that mental health services for people on Medicare are almost non-existent. (That did not come up in the report.) Medicare folks can get those services at Jewish Family Services and Western Psychological.

Multnomah County primarily serves the Medicaid community but there are some people who are dual eligible.


	Add the mental health services to the Medicare population topic as a future agenda item.

	External Quality Review (EQR)

	The State Acumentra External Quality Review of Verity is scheduled for July 8-10. The desk audit is due June 9. We are doing some extensive preparation for that audit.

Telephone billing is not usually allowed because it doesn’t fall under the category of “billable services.”

Marcus Kroloff commented that there are discrepancies on billing AMH & CMS.

Multnomah County has overspent on children’s services in the last few years so the policy now is to accept only the higher end kids. Morrison reported that they had a strategy to close all kids. Upper management is addressing this topic and it is expected there will be some changes in July. 
	Charmaine will ask John Anhaack about telephone billing codes for services provided over the telephone.”



	Health Inequity Series (see Health Equity Initiative handout)
	Charmaine highly recommends this series. Some of this material will soon be available for checkout at the Multnomah County Library.


	

	Child & Adolescent Needs & Strengths (CANS) Training Update


	The first CANS training, with Charmaine Kinney and Sonja Miller doing the training, went well; however, they felt there wasn’t enough time for people to do practice sessions. There will be another training after the Acumentra review, possibly in August. Along with the new group, those who attended the first training will be invited to come back for an hour for practice training. So far all those who attended and have sent in their tests, have passed. 

Lifeworks will be switching to the CANS measurement tool. Once everyone is using CANS, we will have a more accurate way of measuring outcomes.
	The caregiver scale in the CANS doesn’t show change. Perhaps a subcommittee could be formed to take that on.

	Initiation and Engagement 

(See chart handout on I&E)
	Linda Magnuson has information on barriers to treatment.

A possible barrier was when calling a provider you get a “live” operator as opposed to a recording. Cascadia guarantees a callback within a certain time frame for people calling in and getting their voice mail. Cascadia is doing centralized intake within 48 hours at their 43rd & SE Division site.


	Charmaine will send out the data by email for each provider upon request. Charmaine will include “benchmarks” with the data. When looking at the chart, please note it is averaging two months at a time.

	2008 Medicaid Audit Environment 

(See handout by the same name)
	Charmaine will discuss this at the provider meeting on Monday, April 14. The focus will be on the error rate in documentation (rather than on fraud and abuse). If the error rate goes over a certain percentage, money will have to be repaid. ROI refers to return on investment. The goal is to get back the Medicaid investment.
	

	Focus Group Planning
	
	Both Marian Drake and Stephanie Boyer want to be included in this planning. If anyone else is interested, please contact Charmaine Kinney.(503-988-5464 x 24424)



	Customer Satisfaction Surveys
	Multnomah County will be providing self-addressed business reply envelopes for the surveys for providers whose sites are too small and/or inappropriate to handle the secure survey boxes. Please contact Mary Lockyear (503-988-5464 x 24120) as to the number of envelopes you would like to have and she will mail them to you. She will also have them available at the May 8th Verity QM Committee meeting.

Linda Magnuson wants to include “all parents” on the youth surveys. She also asked, if there are small programs at the same site, should they be separated? Providers will be picking up their survey boxes at the April 14th provider meeting
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